I’ DUKE 155 East Broad Street
\ @ ENERGY@ 20" Floor

Columbus, Ohio, 43215

0: 614-222-1334
f: 614-222-1337

October 31, 2018

Ms. Barcy McNeal, Secretary

Ohio Power Siting Board

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
Docketing Division

180 East Broad Street, 11" Floor
Columbus, OH 43215-3716

Re:  Inthe Matter of the Application of Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. for a Construction Notice for
Station 854 Natural Gas Regulator Station Installation Project,
PUCO Case No. 18-1455-GA-BNR

Dear Ms. McNeal:

Please see attached letter from the Ohio History Connection relating to the above-referenced
case.

Should you have any questions, please contact me.

Respectfully submitted,

/sl Jeanne W. Kingery
Jeanne W. Kingery
Associate General Counsel
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CONNECTION

Please Use in Replies
2018-HAM-43001
October 17, 2018

Paul D. Jackson
TerraXplorations, Inc
3130 East University Blvd.
Tuscaloosa, AL 35404

Dear Mr. Jackson:
Ré:rl)uke Energy Winton Road Station, Hamilton County, Finneytown, Ohio

This letter is in response to correspondence received on September 17, 2018 (sent September 14, 2018)
regarding Duke Energy Winton Road Station Project. My comments are in accordance to Section 106 of
the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, and the associated regulations at 36 CFR Part
800.

The project consists of the replacement of the Center Hill regulator station and the installation of
approximately 1500° of 20-inch pipeline. A report was included with the correspondence, 4 Phase 1
Cultural Resources Survey for The Proposed Duke-Winton Road Natural Gas Pipeline in Cincinnati,
Hamilton County, Ohio (Jackson et al. 2018). The report documents a cultural resources survey

-encompassing 1.8 acres. No néw archaeological resources were identified during the course of the survey.
Four structures dating to 50 years or older were identified, but not documented using the Ohio Historic
Inventory forms. They were recommended as not eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic
Places.

Based on the information submitted, it is our opinion that no properties listed or eligible for listing on the
National Register of Historic Places will be affected by the proposed undertaking. No further coordination
is necessary unless the project changes or archacological remains are discovered during the course of the
project. In such a situation, this office should be contacted as per 36 CFR 800.13. Thank you for your
cooperation. Please be advised that this is a Section 106 decision. This review decision may not extend to
other SHPO programs.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (614) 298-2000, or via email at
jbellvillemarrion@ohiohistory.org.

N T ~——

Jennif- Bellville-Marrion, Project Reviews Coordinator
Resoutce Protection and Review Ser. 1075678

Sincerely

GE:

W. Flynt Barksdale

3500 Parkway Lane

Suite 500

Peachtree Corners, GA 30092

800 E. 17th Ave., Columbus, OH 43211-2474  614.297.2300 » ohiohistory.org
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